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A meeting of the Parish Council was held in the Welton Room, Welton Village Hall on Monday 12th May 2014.

                    Present: 
Cllrs D Pikett (Chairman), A Greenway, E Reall, Mrs M Chapman, S England,                   Mrs P van Gelderen, Mrs S Watson, Mrs K England, M Powell and A Linden 
  Also present:  District Cllr Mrs D Rodgers and 2 members of the public


                  

 Clerk:   Mrs Julie Murray
14/05/05  Election of Chairman


On a proposal from Cllr England, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote that Cllr Pikett be elected Chairman of the Council. Cllr Pikett signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office.

14/05/06  Election of Vice-Chairman

                On a proposal from Cllr Reall, seconded by Cllr Mrs Chapman, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote that Cllr Greenway be elected Vice-Chairman of the Council.
14/05/07
Apologies
On a proposal from Cllr Mrs England, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to accept apologies from Cllrs Lowen and Hobbs having considered and accepted their reasons for absence. County Cllr Mrs S Rawlins and the Police also sent their apologies. Cllr James was also absent, but no apologies were received.
14/05/08  Disclosure of pecuniary interests
  None
14/05/09
Minutes


On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Mrs England, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote that the notes of the meetings held on 14th April and 6th May 2014 were approved and signed as the minutes.
14/05/10  Clerk’s Report
Personal Development Plan – I met with Cllr Linden on 6th May and am now in the process of putting together a plan – further information to follow at a future meeting

        Library – Our Community Hub Application has been approved and a meeting has been arranged with our appointed LCC officers on 14th May – further information to follow at next meeting

       Lagoon area update - the Solicitor is waiting for the signed documents from one developer and has chased them
       St Mary’s School Governor – e-mail from school – “My Chair has asked me to thank you for the offer of a councillor, but further to recent Ofsted and Government recommendations we have conducted a skills audit of our current Governors and found that the two areas in which we have a skills gap are people with PR/Marketing experience and those with present knowledge of education data and systems. To this end we have been encouraged to seek to appoint Governors who fulfil this criteria.  If you have anyone who you believe will fill either of these gaps, please could you forward their details and a brief description of their relevant experience to me for our consideration”.
14/05/11  Correspondence 
       DLP Consultants – Proposed development off Hackthorn Road

       LCC – Letter re: Business Plan & Grant application – library

       Mr S Turley – Letter re: Land east of Hackthorn Road
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14/05/12  Financial Matters
· On a proposal from Cllr England, seconded by Cllr Greenway, it was RESOLVED following a majority vote (8 for, 2 abstensions by named payees) to accept the accounts presented for payment.
· Councillors received details of income and expenditure to 30.4.14.
· On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Reall, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to defer completing the Council’s Accounting and Governance Statements for the 2013/2014 Annual Return to the next meeting as the Year End Closedown is not being carried out until 27th May.
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MPK Gas A/c 
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EDF

PO Electricity A/c  

208.33

             

 

EDF

MPK Electricity A/c  

29.03

               

 

HSBC

Bank charges 

4,430.71

          

 

Wages

166.62

             

 

Mojo Promotions Ltd

Gift for Twinning Visit to France/Community Award gifts

108.00

             

 

Lincoln Print & Copy Centre

Printing of APM invites

10.80

               

 

M Powell

Cllr Travel Expenses - Finance course x 4 Cllrs

90.79

               

 

Cash

Petty Cash

115.84

             

 

C&V Leaflet Distribution

Delivery of APM invites

40.36

               

 

Unicom

MPK/PO Telephone charges

36.58

               

 

ESPO

MPK Cleaning materials

229.00

             

 

Amethyst Horticulture Ltd

Pole baskets for Victorian lampposts

3,581.92

          

 

Public Works Loan Board

MPK Loan - 1st payment

56.00

               

 

Lincolnshire Assoc of Local Councils

Lunches for attendees on courses x 8

206.75

             

 

ESPO

New Vacuum Cleaner for MPK

270.00

             

 

Machine and Pitch Maintenance Ltd

AGP Maintenance

492.96

             

 

Veolia ES (UK) Ltd

Village/MPK Grass cutting

77.70

               

 

Mrs M Chapman

Taxi fares to & from Lincoln/Newark for French visit


14/05/13  Planning Matters      
       Applications received for consultation:

130150 – Turley Farms – Land east of Hackthorn Road – Erection of 63 dwellings – all matters reserved  (Additional information received regarding drainage and archaeology)
       No Observations/Comments on:

PL/0058/14 – Lincolnshire County Council – St Mary’s Primary School, School Drive – Retrospective  application to retain existing William Farr Pre-school mobile classroom Block 09

131144 – Lighthouse Healthcare Ltd – Healthlinc House, Cliff Road – Internal remodelling including extended main entrance and separate external entrance to apartments 1 & 2

       131187 – Mr & Mrs Harris & Nicholson – 13 Roselea Avenue – Roof lift and loft conversion

        Planning Permission Granted on:

        131047 – Mr M Herring – Farmers Arms, Market Rasen Road, Welton Hill – Conversion of old agricultural barn into a holiday let cottage
        Planning Permission Refused on:

        130926 – Mrs C Gordon – 55 Northfield Road – To erect 6ft fence around the boundary to the side to enclose the grassed area
        Appeals:

         Appeal for Refusal of Planning Permission on Application 130168 – Mr C Pickering
 PROPOSAL: Outline planning application for erection of 74no dwellings - including 30no affordable units with    associated access arrangements and open space provision - access to be considered and not reserved for subsequent applications. 

         LOCATION: Land west of Ryland Road, Dunholme 

         PLANNING INSPECTORATE APPEAL REF: APP/N2535/A/13/2207053

         NOTIFICATION DATE: 29 October 2013 

         RESPONSE DEADLINE DATE: 31st December 2013

       Inquiry date: 25-27.3.2014 
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        Appeal for Refusal of Planning Permission on Application 130040 – Mr & Mrs Pickering

        PROPOSAL: Continuance of construction of replica Lincolnshire barn to form holiday lets, amendment to planning application 128470 granted 21st June 2012
        LOCATION: Glebe Farm, Horncastle Lane, Scampton

        PLANNING INSPECTORATE APPEAL REF: AP/N2535/A/14/2212091

        NOTIFICATION DATE: 6 February 2014

        RESPONSE DEADLINE DATE: 13th March 2014

· On a proposal from Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, seconded by Cllr Mrs England, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote that comments/observations on the above applications are submitted to WLDC.

14/05/14  Committees

Notes and reports from the following Committees were received:
· Environment Committee held on 22nd April 2014
14/05/15  Neighbourhood Plan
Cllr England – a copy of the draft Scoping Report has been circulated to members and if there are any errors or comments please let him know by 21st May.
14/05/16  Council and Committees
· A review of current Committees was undertaken and on a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded by Cllr Reall, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote that there is no current requirement to change these.

· New Committees – None required

Committee Structure for 2014/2015 will be:
	Councillor
	Environment


	Highways 

& Utilities 
	Neighbourhood Plan
	Planning
	Playing Fields & Recreation
	Publications & Heritage


	CHAPMAN, M (Mrs)
	
	X
	
	X
	
	 X*

	ENGLAND, K (Mrs)
	X
	
	X
	X
	X
	X

	ENGLAND, S
	
	
	 X*
	 X*
	
	

	GREENWAY, A 
	
	
	X
	X
	 X*
	X

	HOBBS, G 
	X
	X
	
	
	
	

	JAMES, I 
	
	
	
	
	
	

	LINDEN, A 
	
	
	X
	X
	
	

	LOWEN, A 
	X
	X
	
	
	X
	

	PIKETT, R 
	X
	X
	X
	X
	X
	X

	POWELL, M
	X
	X
	
	X
	
	

	REALL, E
	
	 X*
	X
	X
	
	

	Van GELDEREN, P (Mrs)
	X
	
	X
	X
	X
	X

	WATSON, S (Mrs)
	 X*
	
	
	X
	
	X


· Chairmen of Committees:

· On a proposal from Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, seconded by Cllr Mrs England, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote that Cllr Mrs Chapman be elected Chairman of the Publications & Heritage Committee.
· On a proposal from Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, seconded by Cllr Mrs England, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote that Cllr Mrs Watson be elected Chairman of the Environment Committee.
· On a proposal from Cllr Mrs Chapman, seconded by Cllr Pikett, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote that Cllr Reall be elected Chairman of the Highways & Utilities Committee.
· On a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote that Cllr Greenway be elected Chairman of the Playing Fields & Recreation Committee.
· On a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded by Cllr Reall, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote that Cllr England be elected Chairman of the Neighbourhood Plan Committee.
· On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote that Cllr England be elected Chairman of the Planning Committee.
                                                                                                                                           037

· Terms of Reference: 

On a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded by Cllr Greenway, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to accept the Terms of Reference for all Committees without any amendments.

Representatives on local groups and organisations:.

· On a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, following a vote, it was unanimously RESOLVED that Representatives on Local Groups and Committees for 2014/2015 will be as follows:
· Welton/Monce Family Twinning Group  – elected Cllrs Mrs Chapman, Powell and Mrs van Gelderen
· Christ's Hospital Endowment Trust– elected Cllrs Reall, Mrs Chapman and Mrs Watson
· Village Hall Trust – elected Cllr Pikett


· P3 Co-Ordinator  – elected Cllr Mrs Watson

· Tree Warden  - elected Cllr England

· Welton Events Group – elected Cllr Lowen
· Parish Plan Monitoring Committee – vacant
· The Lancaster Community Development Project – elected Cllr Lowen (Member of Committee)
· Allotment Tenant’s Representative - elected Mr C Partridge

· NALC Representative (Voted at LALC) - Cllr Greenway

· On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr England, the following members were appointed to the Grievance, Complaints and Appeals Panels:

· Grievance: Cllrs Mrs van Gelderen, Reall and Pikett

· Complaints: Cllrs Mrs Chapman, Greenway and Lowen

· Appeals: Cllrs Mrs Watson, Mrs England and Powell
·  Standing Orders, Financial Regulations and Risk Assessments were reviewed and on a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded by Cllr Greenway, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote that no amendments were required at this time.
· Assets Register – On a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded by Cllr Mrs England, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote that the Assets Register is up to date.

Memberships of other bodies:  


On a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded by Cllr Greenway, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote to renew the following memberships:
· Council – Lincolnshire Association of Local Councils (LALC & NALC), Council for the Protection of Rural England (CPRE) and Lincolnshire Playing Fields Association.

· Clerk – SLCC (Society of Local Council Clerks)
· Complaints Procedure – On a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded by Cllr Mrs Chapman, it was unanimously RESOLVED that no amendments need to be made.

Freedom of Information and Data Protection Acts – On a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded   by Cllr Mrs Chapman, it was unanimously RESOLVED that no amendments in respect of the Council’s procedures for handling requests are required.
· On a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded by Cllr Powell, it was RESOLVED following a unanimous vote that no amendments are required to the Council’s current policies nor any new ones required.
· On a proposal from Cllr Reall, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to agree the meetings schedule as presented for July – December 2014.
· On a proposal from Cllr Pikett, seconded by Cllr Mrs England, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to confirm the Council’s insurance requirements as stated on the schedule.
· On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr Mrs England, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to accept the most economical quote in respect of leasing a vehicle for the Facilities Team. On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr England, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote to delegate the Clerk to accept the most reasonable quote for insurance.
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· Community Assets – Councillors Greenway and England were nominated to carry out an audit of the village and bring a list of properties/land back to a future meeting. On a proposal from Cllr Greenway, seconded by Cllr England, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote that this item will be  placed on the Planning Committee’s agenda for consideration.

· Best Kept Village Competition – Cllr Mrs Watson stated that this is an issue regarding the commencement date of the judging on 31st May, planters may not be planted up and won’t look their best. It was felt that the competition was badly organised last year. On a proposal from Cllr Linden, seconded by Cllr Mrs van Gelderen, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote not to enter this year. Send a letter explaining why we feel that a fair judgement cannot be made and requesting a change in scheduling of the judging.
14/05/17  The Openness of Local Government Bodies Regulations Act 2014
Cllr Greenway reported that this matter has been discussed at County level by LALC. The new legislation will mean that anyone can record, edit and use on Facebook,Youtube and other sources of social media. Someone, somewhere may take it to the extreme and edit information to suit and a vendetta could be  driven against Councils. It will be a requirement to define the public area and where the general public can film and/or record proceedings. It was suggested that the PC should have their own record of meetings. It is sincerely hoped that no-one will misuse the recordings etc. Social media could be used as a weapon against Councils by malicious users. It was agreed to wait and see how the new legislation pans out and take action in the future. What protection does the PC have? Only that which you put up i.e. records of own meetings. Individual Councillors could be targeted, conversations edited out of context of the meeting. He stated that he was not scaremongering, just making the PC aware of what could happen in the future.
 8.25pm Meeting adjourned to allow Graham Nicholls to speak
Graham Nicholls - It has been proven that in the past information has been published that has been detrimental. It will give the public more confidence in the democratic process. If members of the public are present then it is reportable. Nothing to fear if Councillors behave in a proper manner. 
Cllr Greenway – someone, somewhere could use the recordings against certain members of the Council somewhere in the Country. Doesn’t happen so much at Parish level, more often in Government. The PC should be aware and take action if necessary.

District Cllr Mrs D Rodgers – Parish Councillors are public representatives, as are District Councillors. Their names, address, telephone number and e-mail address must be made public. All WLDC meetings are webcast, anything said in meetings is recorded, open and transparent. Sometimes there is misbehaviour. Only one or two members of the general public take the trouble to watch and it is not as frightening as you might imagine. No feedback either positive or negative about it. WLDC IT Team for advice if required.
Cllr England – If we film ourselves then we would have proof on record.

Cllr Lowen – Would be protection for the PC.

District Cllr Mrs D Rodgers – It is a true record of every meeting. WLDC has a dedicated room for the IT, PC doesn’t have this as meetings are held in the Village Hall, but could be installed at Manor Park.
 8.35pm Meeting resumed

14/05/18  Repeal of s.150 of the Local Government Act 1972 – Implementation (England)
On a proposal from Cllr Reall, seconded by Cllr Greenway, it was unanimously RESOLVED following a vote that this Council will retain the system of two Councillors signing cheques and not change to automated payments via the internet.
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14/05/19  Twinning Visit to Monce en Belin
Cllrs Mrs Chapman and Powell had a fantastic time in France and their hosts couldn’t do enough for them. Saturday – Visited the Church for a service, then went on to the Mayor’s Council Chamber where they were met by the Committee for a drinks and canapes reception. Cllrs Mrs Chapman and Powell and the Deputy Mayor then opened the new Welton Room at the Council Chambers by cutting the tape and re-signed the Charter on the 40th Anniversary. Cllr Mrs Chapman gave a speech in French and thanked Cllr Mrs van Gelderen for the translation. A banquet was held from 12pm to 4.30pm and after lunch they went with their host families. Sunday – met at the monument in the forest commemorating the Halifax Bomber that crashed, killing all on board with a short service and laying of wreaths. The rest of the day was spent with their host families. Journeyed back to Lincoln on Monday arriving at 4.00pm. A Gift of glass was presented to the PC and will be displayed in the Parish Office. 50/60 will be coming from France to Welton in August.

14/05/20  Councillors’ Reports

Cllr Mrs Chapman – Hedges on Occupation Lane and one on Slated Row require cutting back – next Environment Committee agenda
Cllr Pikett reported that he and Cllrs Mrs England, Mrs van Gelderen and Powell had attended a Financial Risk Management Seminar on 23rd April. Very good presentations and confirmed that this Council is carrying out its procedures in the proper manner.

Cllr Powell – Endorsed Cllr Pikett’s comments.

The next Full Council meeting will be held on Monday 9th June 2014

